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Practice Policy for NHS SHARED CARE REQUESTS

Hospital NHS departments (Secondary Care) sometimes ask General Practitioners (Primary Care) to “share care” of patients, once a health condition has been diagnosed and the relevant medication prescribed at a dose that is stable and unlikely to change.
Shared care in the NHS is a formal local agreement that allows General Practitioners (GPs) to take responsibility for prescribing and monitoring specialist medicines. It involves a partnership between patients, their families, and healthcare professionals, enabling informed health choices. 
Shared care requires the consent of the specialist, GP, and patient. The specialist must provide advice to the GP if this is asked for and review the medicine at regular intervals to make sure it is still safe and effective.
To take on prescribing and monitoring, the GP must be satisfied they have sufficient information, experience and knowledge of the patient and the medicine, treatment or device in order to prescribe. GP’s must feel competent to exercise their share of clinical responsibility and feel they will be able to access timely support from secondary care when needed.
Patients must also agree to 
· Request repeat prescriptions from the GP in enough time. 
· Attend follow up monitoring appointments with the GP and the specialist (this may be blood tests or other health markers such as weight or blood pressure).

· If not able to attend an appointment with the GP or the specialist, inform them as soon as possible and make another appointment. 
· Report suspected side effects to the specialist or GP.
Often, this process is straightforward, and we will be happy to accept shared care agreements.
However, this is not always possible. 
There are varying reasons for this, including but limited to - 

· GP’s do not feel they have the required training or competence to manage conditions and their prescribed medications in primary care. 
· There may be significant difficulty accessing timely and appropriate advice and support from the relevant secondary care department. 
· Paediatric patients. This group of patients have increased vulnerabilities due to their rapidly changing body sizes and/or changes to social circumstances and mental health, and their needs can change quickly.
We reserve the right to decline shared care agreements with secondary care at our discretion and request the specialist to continue the management and prescribing. We also reserve the right to withdraw our agreement to share care if specialist or patient do not meet their responsibilities.
We do not accept shared care with non-NHS Private or Right To Choose providers.

Please see our separate policy on this for further information.
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